
 

SAC Meeting 

3:45-4:50 

Osceola Magnet School 

September 11, 2018 

Janine Jones called the meeting at 3:45.  Attendance:  Scott Simpson, Janine Jones, Kevin Oberlink, Amber 
DelTufo, Cindy Rodriguez, Melissa Brown, Michael Greto, Le Kooc, Craig McCoyKelly Eaker, Jessica D’Elia, 
John Young, Jennifer Tripp, and Nate Bruckner.  

Minutes Approval:  A motion was made by Nate Bruckner to approve the minutes and seconded by Craig 
McCoy. 

Membership- A list of dates was passed out.  If you are going to miss a meeting, please email Janine Jones 
to let her know.  If you have two unexcused meeting, you will no longer be on the SAC committee.  

2018-19 School Plan: There are three aspects to our committee: Overseeing the Budget, A Money 
approval and as an advisory role on various functions at the school.  Part of that is the School Improvement 
Plan.  The actual document is 35 pages.  Teachers began the process creating the plan last Spring and we 
have discussed and given input to this plan.  It truly has been touched by the whole faculty.   SIP Goals: 1. 
For students scoring 3 and above in ELA on the FSA from 76% to 80%. 2. Students scoring 3 and above in 
Science on the FSA will increase from 70% to 75%.  Students scoring 3 and above in Mathematics on the 
FSA will increase from 82% to 85%. 3. We will strengthen the engaging, positive, collaborative school 
community with students, families, and colleagues.  98% of parents will report through the school survey 
that OMS “Always” or “Often” is highly committed to promoting academic success and has an overall 
positive climate or atmosphere.  A motion to approve the  plan was made by Nate Bruckner and seconded 
by John Young.  It was unanimously approved.  

Principal’s Report: We have recently received the Golden Award for volunteer hours. We are having a 
Donuts with Dads on 9/26, on Take your Dad’s to School Day.  It begins with donuts in the cafeteria, then 
a classroom activity, ending with Coffee with the Principal. A “Muffins with Mom” day has been suggested.   
There is a change to exiting the school for walk ups to improve student safety.  

Other Business:  Nate Bruckner asked for some updates for new members.   Janine Jones confirmed that 
we currently have $12,497.69 in our budget.  That does not include the $6,000 earmarked for Science and 
Math training, from a grant.  We will use this money for Singapore Math training and other Math and 
Science conferences and related expenditures. He suggests we use SAC funds for other line items. We 
have spent $700 for the wireless system, $3,325 vertical planning curriculum), and for some expenditures 
such as the science lab, etc.  We have not exceeded the $5,000 science/math focus cap put in place by 
the committee.  Scott wants to finish some posters and paint in some areas. Then it is suggested we close 
this Science/ Math cap and line item other expenditures.  We will reach out to teachers to see what grade 
levels might need to accentuate our focus on math and science. In addition, we discussed a way to 
intensively train 4 new teachers in Singapore Math prior to June trainings in Jacksonville.  Another need 
for training focuses on layering the intensity of Singapore Math trainings base on teacher knowledge and 
experience. 



PTA Report:  Open House went well and the budget and audit were approved.  PTA President will notify 
teachers that classroom funds will be available for use.  Fall Fundraiser is kicking off this week.  

Meeting was adjourned at 4:50 . 


